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State asks judge to let legislature set primary date

by Jimmy Vielkind

December 7, 2011

You can order us to move our primary, the state argues in its response to a federal lawsuit, but give us more time for our elected leaders to bicker about it.

“The Legislature is best suited to resolve the implementation issues that would arise from the setting of dates for state and federal primaries,” wrote Jeffrey Dvorin, a lawyer from the Attorney General’s office wrote in a court filing today. “An order directing that the primary be held before August 18, as requested by the United States, insures UOCAVA compliance; the State should be allowed to set the specific date.”

The federal Department of Justice sued New York in September to force state officials to move primary elections for the U.S. Senate and House of Representatives from its current date in mid-September. The DOJ argues that the current date is structurally non-compliant with a 2010 law requiring military voters stationed overseas to receive their ballots 45 days before a general election.

A hearing has been delayed and delayed, and last month the Department of Defense rejected New York’s request for a waiver from the law. It got one in 2010 but didn’t quite abide by its conditions.

The DOJ is asking U.S. District Court Judge Gary Sharpe in Albany to sign an order moving the primary to a date no later than August 18. The hearing is now scheduled for Dec. 12.

Plans for a negotiated solution fell apart in September, when Senate Republicans filed a motion saying Sharpe should set a date as discussions “foundered.” Today’s filing includes a counter argument from Assembly Speaker Sheldon Silver, whose Democratic conference has pushed to hold the primary in late June.

“It is well known that voters, notably those living in urban centers, traditionally take annual vacations away from their homes in July or August. Therefore, a primary election in July or August would undoubtedly have a widespread and deleterious effect of suppressing voter turnout in important primary elections,” Silver writes.

Today’s filing also contains an affidavit from the bi-partisan Election Commissioners Association, which has also argued for June.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo has not expressed a preference. And indeed, the filing indicates this as it asks Sharpe to let negotiations continue.

“Although the State of New York does not take a position as to the appropriate primary date, and remains hopeful of a legislative solution, the Court should have before it the fullest record upon which to render a decision should it reach the primary date issue,” Dvorin wrote.

A June primary would place a time crunch on legislative redistricting. Also, if Sharpe were to move the congressional primaries, he could set up a situation where New Yorkers go to the polls separately in primaries for president, Congress, and state legislative races.

Here’s the filing:

111206 Primary Suit NY Response
http://www.scribd.com/doc/74921002/111206-Primary-Suit-NY-Response 
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